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Erica Krauss

From: Oak Harbor Freight Lines <eric.vanderpol@oakh.com>
Sent: Thursday, February 28, 2019 10:27 AM
To: Logistics
Subject: Weather Update - 2/28/19

 
Dear Erica, 

 

 

Weather Update - 2/28/19 
 
Updates on snow and weather impact for 2/28/19: 
 
Eugene, OR and Bend, OR are both open today with limited operations. 
 
Parts of the southern Oregon Coast are inaccessible due to land slides. 
 
Once again, freight in/out of Reno, NV from Northern CA and the PNW was unable to 
move last night due to all highways being closed in those directions. We are moving what 
we can in the daytime.  
 
Thank you for your continued patience and understanding, 
 
Eric Vander Pol 

Director of Marketing 

Oak Harbor Freight Lines 
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